
 

 

Hi guys and gals! 

This week and next we are without any guests.  This gives us one last chance before the season starts up 

to take care of a few extra projects that we might not get 

done otherwise. 

For one thing, the boys have been doing nothing but 

groundwork with our A String horses.  Our A String 

consists of the tried and true ponies that have been in 

the guest string for 2 or more years.  WeΩve found that 

itΩs possible to fix up a lot of things in these horses in our 

groundwork.  Maybe the horse is sticky in his 

hindquarters, or drops his shoulder, or just isnΩt quite 

equally balanced on both sidesτthese sorts of 

things are very easily seen on a circle in the 

groundwork, and when the horse gets balanced, 

itΩs also quite obvious to see on the circle.  By 

balancing in the groundwork, the horses are 

drastically softer horsebackτbecause of the re-

balancing done on the ground. 

So, Roby 

and Chris 

have been making their way through the herd, working with 

the horses until they feel a nice change, and then turning them 

loose for the rest of the day. 

Next week weΩll be finishing up groundwork with the A String 

and starting in on the B String.  B String horses are those ones 

who have been in the string sporadically, or who have been 



ridden by us but arenΩt quite ready for guests yet.  

Most of them consist of our 5 and 6 year olds. 

I made it out a couple of times.  It was enough time to 

see some change in the two horses IΩm working with, 

as well as just enough time to disgust the boys by 

teaching one of my horses to reach up for kisses.  A 

girlΩs got to entertain herself somehow! 

JJ even made it out Friday afternoon for her first 

ever groundwork session with us.  Roby gave her 

Brownie to work with and JJ learned a lot from him. 

Darwin and Leah made their annual winter ranch trip 

to visit Randy and Dori this week, and brought along 

their niece Crystal this time too! 

Randy and Dori always seem to have some sort of 

project for them to work on when they come out.  

This year, it was the re-modeling of the new 

Northwoods Cabin. 

Dori had stopped by Home Depot earlier in the week 

and decided she may as well set up an account with them with everything theyΩd be purchasing in the 

near future.  She excitedly told me that for opening 

the account, she got a FREE socket set (which 

Randy promptly procured) and 3 handy-dandy 

painterΩs hats. 

For the rest of the week, she, Leah and Crystal 

donned their white caps each morning, and wore 

them all day while they primed and painted the 

bedroom, kitchen and cupboards.  They were also 

the άtown-runnersέ for supplies and appliance 

parts. 

Randy and Darwin were equally busy (but not as 

well dressed) working on the plumbing, flooring 

and water heater, as well as shower, lighting and 

stove installations. 

For all their help this week, Randy and Dori gave them the day off today.  For the last day of their trip, 

Darwin, Leah and Crystal will be given a private tour of the new graze area.  Darwin and Leah have been 



coming to the ranch each year since our very first season, and are excited to embark on this new grazing 

endeavor. 

I finally got some of the branding pictures rustled up from Randy and DoriΩs trip to Dr. BillΩs place earlier 

this month.  I hope you guys enjoy them! 

Have a great weekend, 

Des 

 


